
 

 

All Saints ’Beverly Hills 
Minutes of the Meeting of the Vestry 

March 23, 2021 
	

Clergy: Janet Broderick, Michael Sahdev, Naomi Tutu 
Staff: Hallie Foote, Michael Wilson 
Vestry: Ted Dodd, Bill Lincoln, Lisa Holguin, Gary Roberts, Kevin Yoder, Gerrie Maloof, Lisa 
Schwab, John Tan, Lonnie Hinckley, Jeff Smith, Marissa Flaxbart, Lance Harding 
 
Minutes: Marissa Flaxbart 
 
 
Meeting was called to order at 6:32.  
 
Janet opened the meeting with a prayer. 
 
The Vestry approved the minutes of the February meeting. 
 
Teaching: Janet introduced a plan for Vestry members to be empowered to be involved in the 
congregation in the ways that makes the best use of their passions and talents. (Vestry 
Orientation/Deployment). Gerrie Maloof was instrumental in creating this plan. Four general 
categories were laid out, and members are encouraged to discern where they might be called 
to put their energy (and to feel free to come up with new ministry ideas within these 
categories). 
 
- Contact with the Outside World 
- Grow in parish Family and Community 
- Worship - Following the Holy Spirit 
- Stewardship and Communications 
 
Treasurer Bill Lincoln delivered a financial update. 
 
John Tan gave an update on the search for a new administrative coordinator. 
 
Lonnie Hinckley and Lisa Schwab gave an update on the Food Truck Outreach Ministry being 
done in conjunction with Good Shepherd.  
 
Michael Wilson offered further details on current pledges and stewardship. 
 
Janet and the Vestry discussed the Vestry Covenant Agreement.  
 
We welcomed Naomi back! She gave updates on the Racial Justice, Pastoral Care, and 
Outreach ministries, as well as the church newsletter. Michael gave updates on youth and 
family ministries, confirmation group, baptisms, altar guild, newcomers, and other ministries. 
 
Janet updated us on the Lenten virtual class offerings and future plans for the Wednesday 
class. 



 

 

 
Warden’s report: Ted Dodd encouraged the Vestry members to participate in as many 
activities around the church as possible, in order to make ourselves known and available to our 
parishioners.  Considering attending services or classes you do not ordinarily attend, and 
visiting Zoom patios on Sunday. 
 
Kevin Yoder gave an update from the Benevolence Fund Committee.  
 
After Janet offered a closing prayer, the meeting was adjourned. 
  
The next meeting will be April 27, 2021. 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________________  ______________________________________ 
Senior Warden, Ted Dodd    Lisa Holguin, Clerk 
 
 
 


